General Nash Home and School Meeting - Minutes  Tuesday, September 12, 2017 - 6:30 p.m. Nash Library 

 President's Welcome Tanya MacGregor and Michele Soltis, our co-presidents welcomed everyone who came out tonight. We had 29 attendees! 

 May 2017 Minutes approved 

Upcoming Dates: 

September: 

19 Back To School Night at 6:30 p.m. 

21 No School 22 Coordinator and Room Parent Orientation at 9:30 a.m.

 23 6th Grade Car Wash (10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.) and Clothing Drive (10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.) 

29 Early Dismissal at 12:35 p.m. (AM Kindergarten attends)

 October: 

4 Walk to School Day 

6 Nash Spirit Day - Show Your Colors! Kindergarten: Violet First Grade: Dark Blue Second Grade: Light Blue Third Grade: Green Fourth Grade: Yellow Fifth Grade: Orange Sixth Grade: Red 

13 No School

20 March-a-Thon 20 First Grade RIF Day 24 Carnegie Math Night for Parents (Time and location to be determined. This is a district sponsored event and more information will be coming.) 

27 March-a-Thon Raindate 

31 Halloween Parade 

November: 

3 Nash Spirit Day - Hat Day 

6 No School 

7 No School; Scent & Sip Fundraiser from 11:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

9 H & S Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

16 Mini Book Fair 

13-17 American Education Week 

22-24 No School 

 Treasurer’s Report –

Updated by-laws approved -Updated budget approved 

Teacher Representative –

 Mr. Coulter The Nash staff wanted to thank the Nash H & S for the purchase of the new refrigerator for the faculty room. They also wanted to say thank you for the new hallway signs (everybody loves them!), the First Friday staff treats, the Welcome Back Breakfast burritos, payment of the Scholastic orders, and for the teacher stipends! Mr. Coulter was going to introduce and explain the Nash Excellent Eagles program, but Mr. Winkle asked him to hold off on giving out any information at tonight’s meeting. 

New Business: 

We are still looking for a co-coordinator to work with Joanne Goble on the Silent Auction. 

Coordinator Reports -March-a-Thon Laura Boquist spoke about the March-a-Thon. This is our biggest fundraiser of the year and our goal this year is $11,000. The event takes place on a school day during the student’s specials. Again this year, we will have a DJ providing music during the event, stations with various activities for the students to complete, and they will get tally marks for the laps they complete, as well as plastic feet on a keychain. There will be a fundraising competition between grade levels to earn treats and there will also be prizes for the top two grade levels and the prizes will be determined by the classroom teachers of the winning grades. The fundraising will begin on October 2 and will culminate on October 20. A packet will come home at the end of September with information about the March-a-Thon. We will also be looking for volunteers to help before (planning committee, volunteers to make posters and volunteers to put plastic feet and keychains in bags), and during the day of the event (manning activity stations, water station - younger siblings are welcome to join the fun!) Tanya mentioned that many companies will provide matching donations and encouraged parents to explore that option with their employers. 

Box Tops- A paper will be coming home with information about the Box Tops collection that Nash participates in. The school receives ten cents for each box top submitted. Our first collection will be due at the end of October. Please make sure you check the expiration dates on the box tops. A collection sheet will be provided (please do not attach any bonus box tops to this sheet), but box tops can be sent to school in an envelope or bag; they do not have to be attached to the collection sheet. A prize will be given to the class that collects the most box tops, and we will be doing the box tops snowball contest again in January. 

Kids Stuff Books- This is a fundraiser for the sixth graders to support their various activities. The books came home last week. The money for the books is due next week; if families choose not to purchase the book, then the books need to be returned. 

Scent & Sip Fundraiser- Scent & Sip is a BYOB Fragrance Lab located at 323 W. Main Street in Lansdale. This will be held on Tuesday, November 7, 2017 which is an in-service day. The event will run from 11:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. This is an event for families, and you can make reservations, but it is not necessary. 

Yearbook- Nicole Pritchett spoke about how parents can volunteer to help put the Nash yearbook together. The yearbook staff works to make sure that each student is pictured in the yearbook at least three times. We need parents to take pictures at the many events during the school year. Pre-orders will be coming out after the March-a-Thon. The yearbooks cost $18 last year, and the cost this year will probably be comparable. 

Directory- Our Nash directory has advertising space in the back of the book. The cost of the ads are based on the size and all of the orders are due by the end of next week. The directories will be coming home in October. 

Pictures on Social Media- When taking pictures at Nash events, please get permission from the parents of the children in the pictures before posting them on social media. If the pictures you are taking are to be included in the yearbook, please do not post them on social media. 

School Store- We are still working out the details, but will probably base it on how it was run last year (on Friday mornings before school, by grade level.) We will be advertising it soon. 

Open Forum Q & A –

A parent asked if there was a way the updates for the Nash calendar could be communicated without sending a lot of paperwork home when there is a change of dates. We discussed some options for parents to use including using Outlook or Google which both have calendar update options. 

The Number Day calendar is posted on the Nash website. A paper copy was sent home to the parents last year and the parents at the meeting asked if that could be done again this year. Jenna will be posting the number days on the Nash Facebook page when she does the weekly updates. 

A parent asked about the requirements for clearances for volunteers in the schools. Parents can contact the North Penn ESC or Renee Ferullo if they have any questions. We are also going to put the district information about volunteer clearances on the Nash Facebook page. 

Thank you to Josie Grebis and Landon Clarke for babysitting this evening! Our next Nash Home and School meeting will be held on Thursday, November 9, 2017 at 6:30
